Health Scrutiny Committee
Meeting to be held on Tuesday, 5 November 2019

Electoral Division affected:
(All Divisions);

Healthier Lancashire and South Cumbria Integrated Care System - five year
local strategy
(Appendix 'A' refers)

Contact for further information:

Dr Amanda Doyle, GP and ICS Lead for Lancashire and South Cumbria
Andrew Bennett, Executive Director for Commissioning in Lancashire and South
Cumbria

Gary Raphael, Executive Director for Finance and Investment in Lancashire and
South Cumbria

Gary Halsall, Tel: (01772) 536989, Senior Democratic Services Officer (Overview
and Scrutiny), Lancashire County Council, gary.halsall@lancashire.gov.uk

Executive Summary

This report presents the draft five year local strategy for the Lancashire and South
Cumbria Integrated Care System (ICS). The draft strategy is set out at appendix A.
The ICS was required to submit the strategy to NHS England in response to the
NHS Long Term Plan (LTP) and the local needs of our population over the next five
years.

Recommendation

The Health Scrutiny Committee is asked to consider and provide feedback on the
draft Lancashire and South Cumbria Integrated Care System Strategy.

Background and Advice

The NHS Long Term Plan (LTP) was published in January 2019 and set out a range
of ambitions for the NHS for the next 5 — 10 years. All ‘Local health systems’ were
asked to produce local plans for implementing the commitments set out within the
LTP. For South Cumbria, this means Lancashire and South Cumbria Integrated Care
System.

The Lancashire and South Cumbria Integrated Care System (ICS) was required to
submit an ICS Strategy to NHS England in response to the NHS Long Term Plan
and the local needs of our population over the next five years. A copy of the draft
strategy is set out at appendix A. This follows a request from the committee at its
meeting held on 24 September 2019, to review the strategy.
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This document has been developed with the involvement of each of the partners of
the Integrated Care System and describes how partners will work together to deliver
the crucial improvements to the health and wellbeing of the Lancashire and South
Cumbria (L&SC) population, the quality of care that they receive and the most
effective use of taxpayers’ money in doing so.

There has been extensive direct engagement with staff, patients, public and partners
over the past three years in the development of local and system plans, individual
programmes of work and on initiatives which have contributed to the development of
more integrated care. The majority of engagement and involvement activity has
taken place within each of the five local health and care partnerships. In these areas
local people have been involved in the design of local partnerships and their
priorities.

The Health Scrutiny Committee is asked to consider and provide feedback on the
draft Lancashire and South Cumbria Integrated Care System Strategy.

Consultations

N/A

Implications:

This item has the following implications, as indicated:

Risk management

The report at appendix A represents the views of the partnership known as the
Lancashire and South Cumbria Integrated Care System and are not those of

Lancashire County Council.

Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985
List of Background Papers

Paper Date Contact/Tel
None
Reason for inclusion in Part Il, if appropriate

N/A



